
    

 Santa Clarita’s Unitarian Universalist Congregation June, 2025   

 

 
 

Unitarian Universalists deeply value freedom, not 

just as personal liberty, but as a moral and spiritual 

responsibility. UUs believe that freedom is not 

merely the absence of constraint but the presence 

of purpose, conscience, and community. 

 

 

 

 

 

“Freedom is not just a right, but a responsibility – a 

sacred promise to fight for the liberation of all.” 

Rev. Julian Jamaica Soto 

 

“UUs are not a people whose choices are made for 

them by theological authorities – ancient or 

otherwise.  We are a people who choose” 

Rev. Dr. Forrest Church 

 

 

 
www.UUofSCV.org 
www.facebook.com/UUofSCV 

Donations Page:  www.uuofscv.org/about-us/donate  
PO Box 800028, Santa Clarita, CA  91380.  661-254-7866 

Zoom:  https://tinyurl.com/ZoomUUSCV 

 

 

 

 

UU of SCV 

http://www.uuofscv.org/
http://www.facebook.com/UUofSCV
http://www.uuofscv.org/about-us/donate
https://tinyurl.com/ZoomUUSCV?fbclid=IwAR2Gxudkeqz17q-6M-ljPrBrn8_DeYhylfFSOcRuNfKCZW31qGv3I0CTd5w
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Sunday Services 
 

 

 

June 1, 10:30 am 

Service with Choir 
 

Freedom’s Flowers 

 Rev. Dr. Jason Cook 

Minister, UU of SCV 

 

 
 

Join us for this special celebration of the story of 

Norbert Capek as though told from eyewitnesses to 

the first flower communion. Long after the flowers 

themselves have faded and wilted, what remains?  

 

If you wish, please bring flowers to share at this 

annual Flower Communion. 

 

 

After-Service Discussion -- After the 

service, we will hold a discussion about 

“Responding to the Anti-Trans Movement,” led by 

Kevin Corcoran (see article) 
 

 

  

June 8, 10:30 am 

Service with Choir 
 

Wheels on My 

Suitcase 
Michael Eselun 

 

 

We all carry around our own unique burdens—“our 

baggage,” if you will.   UCLA Oncology Chaplain 

and popular guest speaker, Michael Eselun, will 

look at what might be “the wheels” on that suitcase 

that we drag around.  What are the ways we can 

make it all a little easier to maneuver and manage 

— particularly in these uncertain and challenging 

times 

Michael Eselun, serves as the chaplain for the 

Simms/Mann‐UCLA Center for Integrative Oncology.  

Two-time TED-X speaker, Michael speaks extensively to 

healthcare professionals, patient populations, and faith 

communities across the country.  Long serving as adjunct 

faculty at the Wiesenthal Center/Museum of Tolerance, 

he’s also worked as an activist/educator addressing anti-

LGBTQ bias in the larger community for well over 30 

years.  In 2019, Michael was inducted into the UCLA-

Semel Institute Eudaimonia Society, in recognition of 

having lived a meaning-driven life.  He has 4 volumes of 

CD’s available for purchase—contact Michael through his 

website--www.michaeleselun.com 

 

http://www.michaeleselun.com/
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June 15, 10:30 am 

With Guest Musician 

 

The Freedom of Our 

Fathers 
Rev. Dr. Jason Cook 

 

 
 

On Father's Day, we acknowledge the legacy of 

fathers--those who are here now and those who 

have come before. In this time of Juneteenth, what 

does fatherhood ask of all of us in the work for 

justice and reconciliation--works that lead us all to 

a place of liberty and freedom? 

 

Our Third-Sunday collection this month will be 

donated to the National Center for Transgender 

Equality, who we last collected for a year ago.  This 

recipient was chosen by the UU of SCV Board.   

 

 

All Sunday services held at:  

Vibe Performing Arts Studio, 
Valencia Plaza Shopping Center,  

24460 ¼ Lyons Ave 
 

And on Zoom: 
 

https://tinyurl.com/ZoomUUSCV 

Or via phone at: (669) 900-9128 

Meeting ID: 3098843973 (use for password also) 

“#” for personal ID 
 

 

 

 

June 22, 10:30 am 

Jazz Ensemble Sunday 
 

Freedom’s Just 

Another Word 
Rev. Jo Green 

Affiliate Minister, UU of SCV 

 

 

 

In this day and age, in the United States, the 

definition of freedom seems much different than 

when this country was founded.  What does 

freedom mean to you?  In the month of Juneteenth, 

the month when Olympia Brown became our first 

female minister ordained, do we take for granted 

the freedoms that are exemplified in our 

Constitution?  Where does spirituality and the Holy 

integrate into our definition of freedom?  Let us 

explore this Sunday how spirituality and our values 

-- which include freedom -- exemplify how UUs live 

in the world. 

 

 

[Continued →] 

 

https://tinyurl.com/ZoomUUSCV?fbclid=IwAR2Gxudkeqz17q-6M-ljPrBrn8_DeYhylfFSOcRuNfKCZW31qGv3I0CTd5w


4 

 

 

[June 22 Continued] 

 

Member Meeting 

Annual Congregational 

Meeting, after the Service 
 

Our Annual Business Meeting, which will be held 

following the worship service on June 22, 11:45 

am to 12:30 pm in person at Vibe and on Zoom.  

Please plan to attend.  We will be voting to elect 

new members to the Board of Trustees, as well as 

members to the 2025 Nominating Committee.  We 

will also be voting to approve a budget for fiscal 

year 2024-2025.   

 

Everyone is welcome to attend, but only members 

can vote.  Voting will be available for online 

attendees, too. 

 

Lunch 

Lunch at Vincenzo’s 
 

After the Congregational Meeting, we will all be 

hungry, so please join us for a Pizza Lunch at 

Vincenzo’s ($5 recommended donation) 

 

 

 

June 29, 10:30 am 
 

Holding Freedom 
Rev. Dr. Jason Cook 

Minister, UU of SCV 

 

 

 

As we come once again to the Fourth of July, we 

consider how Unitarian Universalism can make 

change in the unhealthy trends in leadership in our 

nation. What can we do to protect freedom? And 

how do we learn from our own UU past and 

present to meet the demands of today to help both 

this country and this congregation be places of 

healing and health? 

 

After-Service Movie – The Social and 

Environmental Justice Team and the Animal 

Ministry Team are joining together to screen a 

recorded presentation of the UUA Animal Ministry  

called, “Fork to Forest, Why We Can’t Change the 

Climate Crisis without Changing How We Eat.” 
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Activities 
 

 

Monthly Grief & Caregivers  

Check-In Group 
Rev. Dr. Jason Cook 

 

 

 
 

The Grief & Caregivers check-in group, designed 

for those navigating the complex terrain of grief 

and caregiving, will continue every month on Zoom. 

The intention is to create a safe, nurturing space for 

individuals who are processing loss or supporting 

loved ones through challenging times. 

 

This month, the group will be held on Thursday, 

June 12, 12:00 noon to 1:00 pm.  [Note: Because 

of a conflict with General Assembly, this will take 

place on the 2nd Thursday rather than the normal 3rd 

Thursday.] 

 

Questions? Email Rev. Jason at 

minister@uuofscv.org 

 

 

 Special Program: 
Responding to the  

Anti-Trans Movement  

Videos & Discussion, Part 2 
Kevin Corcoran 

 

 

 

The Transforming Hearts Collective has recently 

introduced a new course entitled Responding to the 

Anti-Trans Movement, a three-video series that 

UUSCV has signed up for, so they are free for you 

to view. On June 1, following the service, we will 

discuss the first two videos, Trans 101 (25 mins) and 

What You Need to Know About the Anti-Trans 

Movement (35 mins). On July 6 we'll review the final 

video, How to Ensure Your Congregation is Truly 

Trans Welcoming. 

 

 

 

mailto:minister@uuofscv.org
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Movie Night 
Suzie Rizzo 

 

 
 

SEJ is having movie night. Documentaries, 

biographies, novels, and more are screened at the 

home of Suzie Rizzo on the second Friday of each 

month. Please join us at 6:00 pm for 

conversation and food. The film will start at 7:00 

pm. Please bring finger foods to share, vegan and 

vegetarian preferred. You may contact Suzie at 

movies@uuofscv.org if you have any questions.  

 

On Friday, June 13, we will be watching “Freedom 

Riders, 1961-1963.” This PBS documentary 

chronicles the rides by bus riders who aimed to 

desegregate interstate bus travel in the South. 

Student activists launched rides to challenge 

segregation on interstate buses. These rides 

challenged bus segregation in the upper parts of 

the South. This time is one fraught with danger as 

well as accomplishments.  

 

in July, the film selected will focus on environmental 

concerns and we will watch Cow Spiracy.  

 

 

Book Club  
Ingrid Van Dorn and Marianne Bakic  

(Article from Suzie Rizzo) 
 

 
 

This is a welcoming and joyful group of readers 

who love to share their thoughts on the selections 

chosen. Everyone’s presence is encouraged. This 

group meets on the second Wednesday of each 

month. We will meet at 6:00 pm at the home of 

Lois Linnert. Please bring a dish to share (vegan and 

vegetarian preferred) and a beverage of your 

choice, as well as your thoughts and your critique.  

UUSCV’s COVID policy is followed.  

 

On Wednesday, June 11, we will be discussing 

“My Darline Boy” by John Dufresne. This novel is 

about addiction, parenthood and loss, and hope. It 

is a heartbreaking story involving the challenges of 

truth and the struggle to understand what is 

happening to one as they progress through life.  

The Club will be reading ”True Colors” by Kristin 

Hannah in July.  

 

Contact Ingrid or Marianne at books@uuofscv.org 

if you have any questions.   

 

 

mailto:movies@uuofscv.org
mailto:books@uuofscv.org
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Bend the Arc 

Discussion Group 
Bend the Arc Fellowship Collective 

 
 

Bend the Arc, a political discussion group under the 

auspices of the Social and Environmental Justice 

Team, will meet again on the third Wednesday of 

the month, June 18, at our usual time, 6:00 for 

potluck and chatting, and 6:30 for serious 

discussion, at the home of Suzie Rizzo. If you have 

any questions or want additional information,  

please contact Suzie Rizzo at thearc@uuofscv.org.   

 

 

Open Topics  

Discussion Group 

Lois Linnert & Beth Jenkins 
 

The UUSCV Discussion Group discusses topics that 

are of interest to everyone attending the 

meeting.  We meet every month on the fourth 

Monday, at the home of Lois Linnert starting at  

6:00 pm.   Before each discussion, we share potluck 

snacks, salads, desserts, etc.  Everyone is welcome. 

 

The June discussion will be held on Monday, June 

23.  The discussion topic for June will be:  "Would 

You Enjoy Living in the Past or in the Future?" 

 

If you have any questions or suggestions, please 

call Lois Linnert or contact 

opentopics@uuofscv.org.    

 

 

Game Nights 

hosted by Beth Jenkins 

 

ZOOM Game Night – ZOOM Game Night will be 

held on the first Saturday, June 7. The fun begins 

at 6:00 pm (this new start time is a permanent 

change).  Join us for a wild Pictionary type game 

and possible Scattegories and/or Boggle -- ALL on 

your computer / laptop!  It is easy to join -- just use 

the same UU of SCV ZOOM room link that is listed 

in our weekly announcements and our monthly 

newsletter to join.  This is a great evening, enjoyed 

from the comfort of your home.  No need to stay 

for the whole evening (we usually go until 8:30-9:00 

PM). No drawing skills needed, just a good sense of 

humor. 

 

IN-PERSON Game Night -- Come join us for our 

monthly IN-PERSON Game Night at the home of 

Beth Jenkins, on Friday, June 20, at 6:30 pm 

time.  Please RSVP to Beth Jenkins at: 

games@uuofscv.org.  And please include what 

potluck item you will be bringing, so we don't all 

bring desserts!  (BYOB for drinks).  This is a very fun 

and lively evening of good food, great 

conversation, lots of laughs, and (not very 

competitive) table games (mostly word games).   

 

Note: as with all of our affinity groups, you do not need to 

be a member of UU of SCV to attend any of our regular 

monthly activities, and you are encouraged to invite 

friends, including to the ZOOM game night. 

mailto:thearc@uuofscv.org
mailto:opentopics@uuofscv.org
mailto:games@uuofscv.org
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Drum Circle 
Beth Jenkins 

 

Drum Circle will continue on the fourth Friday of 

each month, so this month, it will be on Friday, 

June 27 at 7:00 pm.  

 

For any questions, concerns, or directions, as well as 

to RSVP (which is MUCH appreciated so that we 

know how many chairs to put out), contact 

drums@uuofscv.org.    

 

No experience is needed, and you can bring your 

own drum (or other percussion instrument) or use 

one of the many supplied by our expert Drum 

Circle leader Burl Bolerjack.  Bring a friend or family 

member(s) ages 8 and up (must be able to sit for 

1.5 hours and focus on the leader's and others' 

drumbeats, to fit their own unique beat into the 

group sound). 

 

Donations are much appreciated to pay for Burl's 

travel and other expenses (the usual amount is $10, 

but if you bring children, please do not feel 

obligated to donate for them).  Burl generously 

shares half the donation amount to UU of SCV, and 

it has accumulated to be several hundred dollars 

per year! 

 

 

Special Trip 

Gibbon Conservation Center 
Ingrid Van Dorn, animals@uuofscv.org 

 

The Animal Ministry Team will be taking a trip to 

the Gibbon Conservation Center on Saturday, June 

28. We invite you to join us, too! There will be a 

guided tour from 10:00 am to 11:00 am.  

 

To attend, please go to www.gibboncenter.org. 

Reservations are required. You should buy your 

ticket as soon as you know you are going. Only 20 

people are allowed in the tour. Adults are $20, 

Seniors and Students are $15, and Children are $10. 

You may also make an extra donation at the time of 

purchasing your ticket, if you would like.  

 

Note:  We must be extra careful not to take any 

risk of transmitting any illnesses to the gibbons! 

Many human illnesses can be transmitted to 

gibbons. Gibbons can get seriously ill from:  

Common cold, Flu, Herpes, Tuberculosis, 

MEASLES, Covid, or anything else that can be 

transmitted by air or touch! If you have not been 

vaccinated against MEASLES, or are not otherwise 

immune, please reschedule your visit after the 

current measles outbreak has passed.   

 

If you are showing ANY signs of illness or have 

been recently exposed to an illness, please 

reschedule your visit. Signs of illness: Fever, Rash, 

Cough, Sneezing, Sore Throat, Visible Sores, etc. 

The Gibbon Conservation Center reserves the 

right to deny admission to anyone who appears 

ill. 

 

 
 

For years, UU of SCV has been supporting the 

Gibbon Conservation Center. Come see what the 

center is all about! 

 

 

mailto:drums@uuofscv.org
mailto:animals@uuofscv.org
http://www.gibboncenter.org/


9 

 

Fifth Sunday  

Special Presentation  

on Sunday, June 29 
Ingrid Van Dorn 

 

After our service on June 29, the Social and 

Environmental Justice Team and the Animal 

Ministry Team are joining together to screen a 

recorded presentation of the UUA Animal Ministry  

called, “Fork to Forest, Why We Can’t Change the 

Climate Crisis without Changing How We Eat.” 

 

DETAILS: Our current system of animal agriculture 

generates as much greenhouse gas as the entire 

transportation sector, but no one is talking about it. 

Even if we stopped using fossil fuels today, 

emissions from our food system would still cause 

the Earth to exceed targets. 

This lively presentation will discuss our food 

system's underappreciated climate and 

environmental impact. Learn the actions you can 

take at your very next meal to start changing things 

for the better. Presented by Anna Larsson and 

Nicola Philpott. 

 

Please join us for this Fifth Sunday Presentation 

on Sunday, June 29th after the service. 

 

 

 

Friday Meditations  

on Zoom 
Barbara Wampole 

 

“The quieter you become, the more you can hear.” 

Ram Dass 

 

Please feel free to just drop in. No experience is 

necessary. It's simple. If you'd like to join us to 

share simple sitting meditation and mindfulness 

practices, we continue to have a unique 

opportunity to use Zoom since we began sheltering 

at home. 

 

Every Friday from 11 am to Noon. If you'd like to 

join us, please contact Barbara Wampole at 

meditation@uuofscv.org   

 

Connect with the UU of SCV Zoom 

 

 

Animal Ministry 
Ingrid Van Dorn, animals@uuofscv.org 

 
We will not have an Animal Ministry meeting in 

June. Our usual 4th Sunday will be the day of the 

annual church meeting.  

 

Instead, please join us on Sunday, June 29, for our 

Fifth Sunday presentation of “From Fork to Forest”.  

We will also have a trip to the Gibbon Conservation 

Center on Saturday, June 28. Please see both 

articles for more information. 

 

UUAM Quote of the Month: 

“Humanity's true moral test, its fundamental 

test…consists of its attitude towards those who are 

at its mercy: animals.” 

~Milan Kundera, author of  

The Unbearable Lightness of Being 

 

April 2025 Quote of the Month: 

“Human beings are a part of the animal kingdom, 

not apart from it. The separation of ‘us’ and 

‘them’ creates a false picture and is responsible 

for much suffering. It is part of the in-group/out-

group mentality that leads to human oppression 

of the weak by the strong as in ethnic, religious, 

political, and social conflicts.” 

 

mailto:meditation@uuofscv.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q4Rk--Nv8lNEaYEGJUO-2HDzAxJ0VBVkOswl0YjxnIbomA6n6LH4jCn0VopPpphq0elbgaoykV2rgvGcfFH7Hxu0G9qVegIbLylpAr6tleBgVuLTMXTWmRmxil-bDx8TDVhOapnqjqmvwNX4OT6s4Xx_G_Sn6xLnKAjyiNsUzb73mW7FezmfceEwABfQi1Y7w8rGjEyeoFVt_FEok7yiYg==&c=ge1o9mwEsukOFEDjfwDKUlHZjrIFZnxWoCey-2sXi0NQ5fcGhHu-IA==&ch=me5Ideo4ALtY7-ynMfEkcuw2UYP09XhmyayaSQqYc-NFDaCkch7pPg==
mailto:animals@uuofscv.org
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Remembrances 
 

  

My Grams, Barbara McCoy 
Written by Sofia Washington, 

Sent to UU of SCV through Suzie Rizzo 

 

 

 

My Grams, Barbara McCoy, was simply magical to 

me. She always promised we'd find a convenient 

parking spot, right near the front, like magic. Now, 

whenever I drive, I still hear her voice, assuring me a 

space will be waiting. Beyond her knack for 

manifesting parking, we shared a mutual love for 

reading and words. She unknowingly set me on this 

path when she read Little House on the Prairie to 

me as a child. Now, her presence fills every book 

she ever recommended to me. Her recipes also held 

special magic, especially the cookies and granola, 

each mouthful satisfying and soul-warming. I'll miss 

our weekly Sunday dinners, those precious 

moments of catching up. She taught me patience, 

too, as we waited for cinnamon roll dough to rise, 

all while we enjoyed stolen bites of fruit during our 

baking days. And her magic truly survives in the 

blankets she made, love and care woven into every 

knot, enveloping me in a hug I'll forever miss.  

 

Sofia Washington is Barbara’s youngest grandchild.  

She is a graduating senior at UC Irvine.   She is the 

daughter of Susan and Pete Washington of Valencia.  

Susan is Barbara’s youngest daughter.  Barbara was 

born on May 30, 1942, and died on March 31, 2025. 

 

 

 

 

Announcements 
 

 

COMING to the FLAME --     

“Getting to Know You” 
Lucy Bates 

 

The Flame will reinitiate the UU of SCV “Getting to 

Know You”  profile column in the upcoming July 

Issue of the newsletter.  I will write up conversations 

with members and friends to introduce newer 

members and catch up with long-term ones.  

 

This column was a popular regular Flame feature 

years ago. If you have suggestions of a fellow 

member you would like to know better, please tell 

Rick Kamlet, the Flame editor, or me.  Of course, the 

subject always gets the final edit. 

 

Who do you want to get to know better? 
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Our 2025-26 Spiritual 

Monthly Themes  
 

As you may know, UU of SCV has monthly spiritual 

themes, which are developed for us and other UU 

congregations by Soul Matters.   The themes for 

the coming year have been announced. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Social & Environmental 

Justice 
 

 

 

Social & Environmental 

Justice (SEJ) Team News 
Louise Klatt & Glenda Nowakowski 

 

Our team has been very busy keeping in contact 

with the local organizations and writing postcards, 

attending the local rallies, and keeping informed 

about what’s happening locally and also at the 

State and National levels.    

 

Postcard Writing – Postcard writing is on the 

second Sunday of the month after the service in the 

annex of Vibe Performing Arts. Materials, postage, 

and fact sheets will be provided. Stop by and let 

your elected officials know what is on your mind! 

 

SCV Food Pantry – The Food Pantry needs 

nonperishable food, pet food, and personal care 

items.  They are serving 10,000 people per month .  

 

Mental Health the “Stop the Stigma” event  was 

held on May 10 at Henry Mayo Hospital. It is an 

annual event that brings awareness of mental 

health issues, resources, and education.  Members 

of the congregation attended the event.  Barbara 

Wilson, who is a member of our SEJ team, her non-

profit organization “Mental Health Hook-up” is the 

driving force behind this annual event.  

 

 

 

Congressman George Whitesides was at the event, 

as well as a member of Pilar Schiavo’s office (State 

Assembly). There were booths from many of the 



12 

 

organizations we connect with in the Santa Clarita 

Valley.   

 

PFLAG – Some new things happening include: 

Online adult Zoom support group meetings are 

held on the fourth Wednesday of each even month. 

Pizza and ice cream socials are held on the second 

Tuesday of each even month at Mod Pizza and 

Handel Ice Cream on The Old Road in Stevenson 

Ranch, 6-9 pm (Mention PFLAG, and a portion of 

the proceeds will go to PFLAG)  

 

SEJ team Movie night. Documentaries, 

biographies, novels, and more are shown at the 

home of Suzie Rizzo on the second Friday of each 

month. Please join us at 6:00 pm for conversation 

and food. The film will start at 7:00 pm. Please bring 

finger foods to share, vegan and vegetarian 

preferred. On June 13, we will be watching “Freedom 

Riders, 1961-1963.” 

 

NAACP Local events that we recommend attending 

to celebrate Juneteenth: 

 

Adult Mixer -- Ages 18+ fun-filled Juneteenth 

Game Night hosted by NAACPSC - celebrate 

freedom, community, and good times! Friday, June 

20, 6pm – 9pm, at The Centre, 20880 Centre Point 

Parkway, Santa Clarita, CA. Members of the SEJ 

team attended last year and it was great fun.  All 

proceeds go to the NAACP SANTA CLARITA NAACP 

JUNETEENTH GAME NIGHT MIXER Tickets, Fri, Jun 

20, 2025 at 6:00 PM | Eventbrite  

 

 

 

Family Event by the Val Verde Historical Society as 

they host Juneteenth Family Day in partnership with 

the NAACP Santa Clarita Branch on Saturday, June 

21, from 11:00 AM to 5:00 pm at Val Verde Park 

(30300 Arlington Rd, Castaic, CA 91384). Come 

enjoy a day of celebration in the historic 

community of Val Verde with food, vendors, 

bounce house, games, prizes, live music, and a DJ 

— fun for the whole family! For more info: 

info@naacpscv.org #ValVerdeJuneteenth 

#FamilyDay2025 #CelebrateFreedom 

#ValVerdeHistory #NAACPSCV 

 

 

 

 On the 5th Sunday of the month, the SEJ team 

holds an informative event after the Sunday service.   

The next Fifth Sunday will be on June 29th, The 

UUSCV Animal Ministry will host a showing of 

“From Fork to Forest,” a presentation of the effect 

of our food system on climate change and the 

environment. Save the date for an interesting and 

enlightening presentation that just might change 

the way you eat!  

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/santa-clarita-naacp-juneteenth-game-night-mixer-tickets-1331425422279?aff=ebemoffollowpublishemail&ref=eemail&utm_campaign=following_published_event&utm_content=follow_notification&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eventbrite
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/santa-clarita-naacp-juneteenth-game-night-mixer-tickets-1331425422279?aff=ebemoffollowpublishemail&ref=eemail&utm_campaign=following_published_event&utm_content=follow_notification&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eventbrite
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/santa-clarita-naacp-juneteenth-game-night-mixer-tickets-1331425422279?aff=ebemoffollowpublishemail&ref=eemail&utm_campaign=following_published_event&utm_content=follow_notification&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eventbrite
mailto:info@naacpscv.org
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/valverdejuneteenth?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVYsLwMDyMvYRmFC99Gmi0vxdTxVsDcMwYqewTTPlPLr_qItrtjHXKFe8kYS2Wnv76hck3hjUGP9kbplLRnk6wcZ8ATlBr1lR5gC5vPMdsObGKwq9Jb8430btJllToP1sflr97up1R77uA4PoAWVCcDEGg0x-e8zlMPSZns_zehCClkcHLl0Y1YvF7YTKWqaxM&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/familyday2025?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVYsLwMDyMvYRmFC99Gmi0vxdTxVsDcMwYqewTTPlPLr_qItrtjHXKFe8kYS2Wnv76hck3hjUGP9kbplLRnk6wcZ8ATlBr1lR5gC5vPMdsObGKwq9Jb8430btJllToP1sflr97up1R77uA4PoAWVCcDEGg0x-e8zlMPSZns_zehCClkcHLl0Y1YvF7YTKWqaxM&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/celebratefreedom?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVYsLwMDyMvYRmFC99Gmi0vxdTxVsDcMwYqewTTPlPLr_qItrtjHXKFe8kYS2Wnv76hck3hjUGP9kbplLRnk6wcZ8ATlBr1lR5gC5vPMdsObGKwq9Jb8430btJllToP1sflr97up1R77uA4PoAWVCcDEGg0x-e8zlMPSZns_zehCClkcHLl0Y1YvF7YTKWqaxM&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/valverdehistory?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVYsLwMDyMvYRmFC99Gmi0vxdTxVsDcMwYqewTTPlPLr_qItrtjHXKFe8kYS2Wnv76hck3hjUGP9kbplLRnk6wcZ8ATlBr1lR5gC5vPMdsObGKwq9Jb8430btJllToP1sflr97up1R77uA4PoAWVCcDEGg0x-e8zlMPSZns_zehCClkcHLl0Y1YvF7YTKWqaxM&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/naacpscv?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVYsLwMDyMvYRmFC99Gmi0vxdTxVsDcMwYqewTTPlPLr_qItrtjHXKFe8kYS2Wnv76hck3hjUGP9kbplLRnk6wcZ8ATlBr1lR5gC5vPMdsObGKwq9Jb8430btJllToP1sflr97up1R77uA4PoAWVCcDEGg0x-e8zlMPSZns_zehCClkcHLl0Y1YvF7YTKWqaxM&__tn__=*NK-R
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Unitarian Universalist Social Justice National 

News: The following justice groups -- UUSC, 

UUMFE, and UUJEC -- are planning a “UU Hill Day” 

in Washington, DC. Monday, June 16, and Tuesday, 

June 17. This will be an opportunity to level a 

collective, faithful advocacy response to the human 

rights and environmental harms enacted by the 

new administration, and we will confront the assault 

on immigrants and our constitutional norms. For 

more information, go to Love and Justice for All - 

Unitarian Universalist Service Committee 

 

The next SEJ Team meeting will be on June 8 at 

noon at Vibe Performing Arts and via Zoom. 

Postcard writing will be held between the end of 

the service and noon in the Vibe Annex 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Camp de Benneville 

Pines 
 

 

 

Louise Klatt 
 

Camp deBenneville Pines 

News 
 

 

Janet James, Camp Executive Director 

 

The Annual Pacific Southwest Service Area  

Assembly and Camp de Benneville Pines Annual 

Business Meeting was held on the weekend of May 

25 through 27 at First Unitarian Universalist Church 

of San Diego.  The event featured keynote speakers 

Professor Peter Bolland on Friday night and the 

Reverend Meg Riley on Saturday.  The weekend 

featured informative workshops on timely topics on 

how our congregations can work for social justice 

and the importance of our UU communities in 

https://www.uusc.org/love-and-justice-for-all/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=cb9ed925-8989-4ae9-b39c-c6279f1e0d7e
https://www.uusc.org/love-and-justice-for-all/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=cb9ed925-8989-4ae9-b39c-c6279f1e0d7e
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these times.   The coordinators of this year’s 

assembly honored Camp de Benneville’s Executive  

Director, Janet James, for her 30 years of service to 

the camp.  

 

Upcoming summer camps for Youth, Families and 

Adults are open for registration  

 

2025 UU Summer Elementary Camp -   2025 UU 

Summer Family Camp -     2025 Summer Break 

Camp for Adults & Singing in the Pines -   2025 

LARPing - Misty Mountain Wars Year Two -       

2025 UU Young Adult - 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Membership 
 

Membership Team 
  

 

Membership  

Anniversaries 

 

 Dru Hiller  6/29/2014 

 Adam Sawyer  6/16/2019 

 Mirna Sawyer  6/16/2019 

  

 

Birthdays 
  

Emily Larbaoui  6/01 

Barbara Wampole 6/06 

Eric Klatt  6/15 

Gordon Uppman 6/22 

 

 

 
 

https://www.uucamp.org/camps-retreats/youth-camps/2025-uu-summer-elementary-camp/
https://www.uucamp.org/camps-retreats/family-camps/2025-uu-summer-family-camp/
https://www.uucamp.org/camps-retreats/family-camps/2025-uu-summer-family-camp/
https://www.uucamp.org/camps-retreats/adult-camps/2025-summer-break-camp-for-adults-singing-in-the-pines/
https://www.uucamp.org/camps-retreats/adult-camps/2025-summer-break-camp-for-adults-singing-in-the-pines/
https://www.uucamp.org/camps-retreats/family-camps/2025-larping-misty-mountain-wars-year-two/
https://www.uucamp.org/camps-retreats/family-camps/2025-larping-misty-mountain-wars-year-two/
https://www.uucamp.org/camps-retreats/adult-camps/2025-uu-young-adult/
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Church Workings 
 

 

Board of Trustees 
Glenda Nowakowski, Secretary 

 

Key topics from the May 18 meeting of the UU of 

SCV Board of Trustees: 

 

• The Board solidified the agenda for the 

Annual Business Meeting on June 22. 

• The Board worked out the budget for FY 

2025-2026. 

• The application for the Spirit Level grant to 

hire a Religious Exploration coordinator was 

approved contingent on the congregation 

raising an additional $4000 in matching 

funds. 

 
Board Members 

President – Rick Kamlet 

Vice President - Rev. Dr. Ken Brown (to rotate off the 

Board after this church year and be replaced by Glenda) 

Co-Treasurer - Eric Klatt 

Co-Treasurer – Chris Hankla  

Secretary - Glenda Nowakowski (moving into VP) 

Member-at-Large - Gordon Uppman 

Member-at-Large – Carmela Camp  

Member-at-Large –Louise Klatt (temporary, to be 

replaced by new member) 

 

 

 

Rev. Jason Contact 

Information 

Rev. Dr. Jason Cook 

Email: minister@uuofscv.org 

Phone: 661-237-8873 

 

To Schedule a Zoom Appointment:  

https://calendly.com/rev-jasoncook/1-on-1-with-

rev-jason-cook 

 

To Schedule an In-Person Appointment (for after 

a Sunday service): 

https://calendly.com/minister-uuofscv 

 

Please note: Rev. Jason primarily answers 

emails/texts Tuesday-Friday in the mornings and 

early afternoon.  

 

 

mailto:minister@uuofscv.org
https://calendly.com/rev-jasoncook/1-on-1-with-rev-jason-cook
https://calendly.com/rev-jasoncook/1-on-1-with-rev-jason-cook
https://calendly.com/minister-uuofscv
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Pastoral Care    
 

 

Your Pastoral Care Team 
 

The Pastoral Care Team serves those in our 

congregation needing support.  Team members are 

Lucy Bates, Diane Lin, and Ingrid Van Dorn (email 

addresses and phone numbers for each of them are 

in the Directory).  If you are interested in joining us, 

we can always use the help.  Or maybe you could 

be one of our “helping hands people“ for those 

occasions when we need extra help. 

 

Pastoral care is offered with strict confidentiality.  It 

is available to those experiencing illness, injury, 

grief, loneliness, or an emergency.   

 

Team members may provide help with meals, 

transportation, phone calls, visits, and errands. 

 

Remember, we are here to help should you need it.   

pastoralcare@uuofscv.org, or contact one of the 

members listed above.  Or feel free to contact the 

minister directly minister@uuofscv.org, 661-237-

8873. 

 

 

 

  

mailto:pastoralcare@uuofscv.org
mailto:minister@uuofscv.org
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CALENDAR 
 Events and activities may change.  Check the Friday 

weekly announcement emails for updates. 

Meditation – Every Friday, 11 am to noon, Zoom  

 

Sunday 

 

  1     Sunday Service, 10:30 am 

 Freedom’s Flowers 

   Rev. Dr. Jason Cook, UU of SCV Minister  

   Service with Choir 

  YOU ARE WELCOME TO BRING FLOWERS 

 

“Responding to the Anti-Trans 

Movement” – Part 1: Discussion of 1st 

and 2nd Videos, after the service (Watch 

videos beforehand.) 
 

 

  7 ZOOM Game Night, 6 pm (new time) 
 

Sunday 

 

  8     Sunday Service, 10:30 am 

       Wheels on My Suitcase 
            Michael Eselun, Chaplain 

 

   Postcard Writing, after the service 

 

  Social & Environmental Justice Team,  

12:00 noon, at Vibe and via Zoom 

   

11    Book Club, 6:00 pm, Lois Linnert’s home 

12  Grief and Caregivers Check-In, 12:00 

noon to 1 pm, New Day, Regular UU of SCV 

Zoom site 

13  Movie Night, 6 pm for conversation,  

7:00 for movie 

 

14  Board Meeting, 4 pm, Zoom  

(New day & time) 

 

Sunday 

 

 15     Sunday Service, 10:30 am 

 The Freedom of Our Fathers 

   Rev. Dr. Jason Cook, UU of SCV Minister  

   Service with Guest Musician 

 

Third Sunday Recipient:  National Center for 

Transgender Equality 
 

18 Bend the Arc, 6 pm for potluck,  

6:30 pm for discussion, Suzie Rizzo’s 

20   IN-PERSON Game Night, 6:30 pm,  

Beth Jenkin’s home (rsvp) 

 

Sunday 

 

 22    Sunday Service, 10:30 am 

 Freedom’s Just Another Word 
     Rev. Jo Green, UU of SCV Affiliate Minister,     

   Service with Jazz Ensemble 

 

 Annual Congregational 

Meeting, After the Service 
   

  Lunch at Vincenzo’s, After the 

Congregational Meeting ($5 donation 

requested) 
   

23 Open Topics Discussion Group, 6:00 pm, 

Lois Linnert’s home   

27    Drum Circle, 7 pm, Beth Jenkin’s home 

28   Field Trip to Gibbons Center,  

10 – 11 am, Must pre-register online, see 

article. 

[Continued→] 
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[Calendar Continued] 

 

Sunday 

 

 29    Sunday Service, 10:30 am 

 Holding Freedom 
  Rev. Dr. Jason Cook, UU of SCV Minister  

 

  Fifth Sunday Presentation,  

“Fork to Forest” Video, After the Service 
 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

July 6 – Transforming Hearts “Responding 

to the Anti-Trans Movement” – Part 2: 

Discussion of 3rd Video, after the service 

(Watch videos beforehand, see article.) 

June 18-22 – UUA General Assembly, 
Baltimore and online (special), must register 


